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Welcome back to Term 4 
 

I hope students (and parents) were able to enjoy a break from our busy lives and enjoy some relaxing times during the     

holidays. South Sydney High School however, was a busy place with many HSC Workshops at school a new roof on A Block. 
 

During the holidays I travelled with three other Principals to Japan and Korea promoting South Sydney High School and all 

NSW Government schools. I was involved in visiting schools, demonstration lessons and meeting with Boards of Education 

of the respective countries. NSW Government schools and the HSC are highly valued overseas. 
 

 

 

Homework Club 
 

We have started a fully staffed Homework Club at South Sydney High School. The homework centre will run in the library 

2.45pm - 4.45pm every Tuesday. The centre will be staffed by two University Students and ex students of South Sydney 

High School. They are able to cover most subjects 7-12 and provide individual and group help with specific subjects or gen-

eral organisational and study hints. 
 

Below are profiles of our tutors: 

My name is Ketti Ketmontri and I graduated from South Sydney 

High School in 2018. You might have heard my name because I was 

vice captain and was actively involved in school activities. I am one 

of the new tutors at South Sydney High School Homework Centre 

and I am very passionate about tutoring and training the great     

students at South Sydney in anything they need help with. 

I am currently studying in my first year at UNSW, completing a dual    

degree of Renewable Energy Engineering and Ecology (Honours).              

I would love to help any student that needs help with homework in 

any subjects, specialising in Senior sciences such as physics and   

biology, as well as music, maths, English and other 7-10 subjects.  



Edrolo can really help to ensure that students do their best during the HSC years. With comprehensive and engaging video 

lectures, supported by worked examples from past exams and interactive quizzes, Edrolo can help students understand, 

clarify and revise the content that teachers cover in the classroom. If any student is having trouble logging onto the Edrolo 

site please see Mr Wiseman or Mrs Neilsen. 

 

Attendance 
 

I have spoken before about the importance of students attending everyday and on time. There a number of students who 

continue to arrive late to school on a regular basis and or have attendance rates that are below acceptable standards. This 

term students who continue to be late to school may be issued with an afternoon detention on Thursday Afternoons 

3:15am-4pm in room B1. 

Edrolo 
 

Year 12 students (2020) have access to the online learning platform Edrolo. Edrolo 

provides students with engaging, informative and comprehensive presentations to 

help them understand and learn all they need to know for their exams.  

Uniform 

South Sydney High School is a uniform school, most students have returned to school this term looking great in their        

uniform.  A reminder that the leather shoes are part of the uniform and wearing of leather shoes is a WHS issue for several 

subjects. Please ensure your child is in the correct shoes. Excessive jewellery and acrylic nails can also pose a WHS issue and 

are not part of the school uniform. Please see photos of correct uniform on the following page. 

Student Numbers 
 

If you know anyone  else that is wishing to apply to come to South Sydney High School, please contact the school as soon as 

possible as we are currently working on the number of classes and the timetable. If you are moving, please let us know as 

soon as possible so can accurately forecast our student numbers for 2020. We also ask if you are traveling and will be away 

the first few days of the 2020 school year please provide a note so we can count every student in the Department of Educa-

tion auditing processes. 
 

Kind regards,  Janice Neilsen 

 Hi, my name is David Mould and I am one of the new tutors at the homework 

club. I graduated from South Sydney High School in 2017. I was the school captain 

and dux of the school and was involved in many extracurricular activities such as 

Ambassador in the SSHS Opportunity Program, School Volunteering and Duke of 

Edinburgh Award. I am now currently studying Renewable Energy Engineering and 

Commerce at UNSW. Since departing the school, I have been tutoring students 

with different capabilities in an array of subjects including Mathematics, Science, 

Business Studies, English and Engineering Studies from Years 7-12. I would love to 

help any student to achieve their goals just like the amazing teachers at South 

Sydney High School helped me do so.  

Please use this valuable resource, if demand is great enough then the school may look at offering a second day. 



School Uniform 



 

Science News 

Year 11 into Year 12 Parent Information Night 
A big thank you to all the parents who attended the Year 11 into Year 12 Parent Information Night. 

Year 8 VALID test  

The Year 8 VALID test (Validation of Assessment for Learning and Individual Development) will be held on Monday 4th     

November for all Year 8 Science students. This is an interactive, multimedia test completed entirely on a computer.          

Students will need to bring their own earphones that can plug into a school computer. This test is assessing Stage 4          

outcomes from the NSW Science syllabus. Please see the following Parent/carer letter for more details.  

 

Year 10 Marine 

Year 10 Marine and Aquaculture studies are currently undertaking a unit on Sailing theory and practice. As part of their 

preparation for an upcoming sailing excursion, the students designed and constructed a sailboat from recycled materials. 

They then tested their craft in the water.  





Gifted, Talented & Enrichment 
Junior SSCIM Camp 2019 

South Sydney High School’s approach to gifted and enrichment pedagogy is focused on providing extension and in depth 

learning opportunities to students in areas of their interest and aptitude. Project based learning is an area of strong focus in 

this regard and this area of learning is supported by our annual SSCIM Camps. From Wednesday the 30th of October until 

Friday 1st November Year 7 and 8 students will be joined by a contingent of our International students who will be        

completing learning projects that will take advantage of the beautiful national park setting for our camp in Pittwater. 

Mr Armanios from our school’s Mathematics department will accompany Ms de Paor to facilitate and work with the         

students on this camp, an annual highlight of gifted programs at South Sydney High School. Projects that the students will 

be completing include musical composition, portfolios of photography, video making and landscape drawing. 

This camp requires much of the planning and organisation for our days at Pittwater YHA to be undertaken by the students. 

 

Enrichment Term 4 and School holidays 

During Term 4 we have a number of planned occasions to both offer our students enrichment and extension beyond the 

classroom as well as to celebrate their achievements. These include: 

Wednesday 13th November: ‘Public Speaking Invitational’: An opportunity for interested students to extend their public 

speaking skills in a morning workshop and to participate in a competition with local schools in the afternoon. 

Wednesday 20th November: Stage 4 Enrichment Acknowledgement: We will be distributing certificates to our Year 7 and 

8 students who maintained their membership of our Enrichment stream during 2019. We will also share some of the work 

undertaken during our annual Junior SSCIM Camp with parents and our school community. 

Gerric, January 2020: Parents seeking quality extension and enrichment opportunities for their children are encouraged 

to consider the annual January Gerric workshops organised for gifted students by the University of New South Wales. 

Please see the Gerric website or contact Ms de Paor to get further details. 

We look forward to another busy and challenging term of gifted and enrichment opportunities and celebrations for our 

wonderful high aptitude and committed students at South Sydney High School. 

 

Aine de Paor, Gifted & Enrichment Coordinator 

Attention Students in Years 8 and 10 

Our subject selection process for electives in 2020 is nearly finalised. 

Information regarding successful electives will be published for all students in Weeks 2 and 4. Please contact Ms Walton 

on 9349 3868 if you have any queries or concerns. 



Congratulations to 2 more of our students, Hope and Andrew, who have 

achieved their Bronze Duke of Edinburgh Award. 

We also wish the current Duke of Ed students all the best on their upcoming 

hike in Week 3 to the Royal National Park.   

Duke of Edinburgh Award 

Community News 






